
We have successfully matched the Kune’s Family Foundation $20,000 Matching Grant. We 

have also nearly completed the distribution of this matching grant to those most in need in 

our communities. We will soon share with you where every penny was spent in providing 

poverty relief. Thank you for your generosity that is providing life changing assistance for so 

many in need. 

Dear W.C., 

My daughter is in great need of some help. She escaped an abusive relationship that she had 

tried to hide from me for three years. I have hardly seen her for the past two of those years as 

the man she was with had her move out of state with him and never allowed her to visit me. I 

went to visit a few months ago when my daughter suffered a miscarriage, and he would not 

let me stay with them. I noticed suspicious bruises on my daughter and that she kept her arms 

and legs covered at all times. She was extremely thin and would hardly make eye contact 

with me. Even after losing a baby this seemed so unlike the bubbly and happy young woman 

who had left home just a few short years ago. I finally had a chance to speak to her alone and 

asked about what I suspected. At first, she denied any abuse but then she hugged me close 

and whispered to me that she needed my help. She was too afraid to say it out loud even 

though we were alone. Finally, after a week when her abuser went to work, I picked her up 

and immediately drove straight through to get her to my home. We drove over 20 hours and 

only stopped for gas and a flat tire. We contacted law enforcement and when they showed up 

to question him, he threatened the officers with a gun. Thank God he is now in jail with 

multiple charges, including domestic violence. My daughter and I could really use your help 

with my rent and utilities because I had to take so many days off work to help my daughter. 

She also needs a bed and other daily necessities. She is regaining her physical and mental 

health after so many years of abuse and the recent abuse that caused her to lose her baby. She 

is actively looking for a job, but it is not easy without any references for the past three years 

she was not allowed to work. We will continue to live together to save money and so I can 

continue to help her heal.  

Dear Readers, 

I contacted the mother who wrote this letter requesting assistance for her daughter. We set up 

a time to meet at her apartment after she got off work.  

When I arrived at the apartment building the mother met me at the entrance and we walked 

in together. She prepared me for her daughter’s possible response to our conversation as she 

was not sure what to expect. She had been through a physically and mentally traumatizing 

time so I assured the worried mother that I would be patient with her.  



When we walked into the apartment the daughter would not make eye contact. She looked at 

the floor as she said hello. It took some time before she would finally look up and when she 

did, I saw the grief and even fear in her eyes.  

We went over the financial aspect of what the women had been through. The mother lived 

paycheck to paycheck and the additional expenses were straining her already overdrawn 

budget. The daughter was sleeping on the couch as they could not afford a new bed. The 

daughter had left with only a few items of clothing, so she would need shoes and clothes 

when she began a job. The mother had stayed in the hotel longer than she had planned on so 

she could get her daughter away when the abuser was at work. The mother also had to 

replace a tire on her way back and the three remaining tires were in bad shape.  

I went over some suggestions for the women’s budget and then shared with them what we 

would be able to help with. We would bring their utilities up to date, pay two months’ rent, 

provide a new bed, gift cards for clothing, toiletries, bedding and shoes. We also would 

provide new tires and some overdue routine maintenance on the mother’s vehicle. I also had 

a lead for a job for the daughter where I knew they would be understanding of her lack of 

references and her quiet character. The daughter assured me she knew she needed to work to 

help her mother go forward and she would call about the job immediately.  

The daughter was the first to cry. She hugged her mother and swayed as she thanked her 

mother over and over for saving her and then thanked The Time is Now to Help for saving 

them. This brought me to tears as I watched the two women comfort each other after so much 

pain and suffering they had endured.  

Thank you and God Bless You for making this and all our poverty relief efforts a success.  

Thank you to the Kune’s Family Foundation, and all of “You”, for your generosity and 

support of our poverty relief efforts! 

Health & Happiness, Love & GOD Bless Everyone, Sal 

Please Help: There are many coming to us in desperation. Our good fellow creations 

need our compassion. Together we make a big difference. Make checks payable to: The 

Time Is Now to Help, P.O. Box 1, Lake Geneva, WI 53147. The Time Is Now to Help is a 

federally recognized 501(c)3 charitable organization. You will receive a tax deductible, 

itemized thank you receipt showing how 100% of your donation was used for providing 

poverty relief.           

 Please visit our website to read more of our past and current columns and/or to 

make a donation: www.timeisnowtohelp.org    Please go to the home page, follow the 

yellow highlighted link that says WC Letters to see current and past columns.    

 A Very Special Thank You: Kune’s Family Foundation, Ziegler Charitable 

Foundation, Paul Ziegler, Kunes Country Auto Group, Paper Dolls, Jeff Martin, Thomas 

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/


Getzen, Lake Geneva Area Realty, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schuberth, Martin Group, John 

Stensland and family, Dale and Gail Folkers, Douglas and Janet Muzatko, Creek Road 

Community Church, The Premium Package, Chris Adams, Gregory Swanson, Dick and Trae 

Torhorst, Diane Emerson, Kelly Tomaske, Jeanne Allen, Karin Slayton, William Davit, 

Douglas Thorp, Sarah Wootton, David Greenawalt, Terry Collamore, PayPal Giving Fund, 

Karin Collamore, Marvin and Claudette Daniel, Veronic Kirkpatrick, Paul and Elyn 

Schroeder, James Dyer, Shawn and Donna McLafferty, William and Diane Garvens, Barbara 

Spiegelhoff, Church of Jesus Christ LDS, all of our anonymous donors and ALL of you who 

support The Time Is Now to Help donation boxes. Anyone who would like a Time Is Now 

donation box in your business, please call (262) 249-7000.      

 Memorials:  Sally Rayner in memory of Lawrence Rayner.     

 Prayer Chain: The power of prayer and positive thoughts comes from the true healer, 

our Lord answering our prayers. Please pray for healing for the following people: Brian, 

Mike, Sylvia, Megan, Kayla, Maria C., Judy, Scott, Annie, Marilyn, Brandon, Helen, Dennis, 

Mary, Joseph, Jordan, Jean, Tom L., Dr. Peter, Matthew, Pam E., Jenene B., John S., Patricia 

H., Ron K., Marian K., Judy, Wendy, Eric, Anthony, Mary, Charlie, Tom P., Christina, Billy, 

Mike, Cheryl, Bryan E., Betty and Ellie.  

.                          

Please visit: www.timeisnowtohelp.org     
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